
Department of Transport and Main Roads - Maritime Safety Queensland 

NOTICE TO  
MARINERS 

157 of  2023 

Issued by Gladstone Maritime Region on 6 April 2023 

Area: Capricorn Coast

Locality:       Elliott River 

Activity: Repositioned Aids to Navigation, changes to existing aid to navigation characteristics and 

the withdrawal of a starboard lateral beacon.

Mariners are advised that:  
 
Maritime Safety Queensland has removed and repositioned a number of aids to navigation in the 
Elliott River. 
Aids to navigation in the river are not lit and the new approximate positions are as follows: 
 
Elliott River 2 Red buoy repositioned to – 
Latitude 24° 55.680' S longitude 152° 29.451'E 
 
Elliott River 1 Existing starboard lateral beacon removed, and a green buoy established in new 
position – latitude 24° 55.787'S longitude 152° 29.118'E 
 
Elliott River 3 Starboard lateral beacon removed as no longer required 
 
Elliott River 4 (red buoy) and Elliott River 6 (port lateral beacon) 
Remain in existing charted positions 
 
Sand shoaling in Elliott River is rapidly changing and mariners are advised to navigate the area with 
caution and seek local knowledge before crossing the bar. 
 
 
Refer to notice: none 
Cancel notice: none 
 
AUS charts affected: AUS817 
ENC Cells affected: AU425152 
 

Latitude and longitude positions are on WGS84 horizontal datum and are compatible with GDA94 datum. 

For further information about this notice, please contact: 

      The Gladstone Regional Harbour Master’s office:  

      Phone 07 4971 5200  Email: vtsgladstone@msq.qld.gov.au  

Notice authorised by:   Regional Harbour Master (Gladstone) - Maritime Safety Queensland 


